	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Principal’s Report

Board of Education Meeting

May 10, 2012
Professional Development

Southgate Wellness Committee met on April 24, 2012 to continue updating and revising the current Southgate School Wellness Policy.

On April 26, 2012 Kim Simpson, Principal, attended an RtI Leadership Seminar in Lexington.

Jacki Alexander, DoSE, attended a special grant meeting on April 26, 2012 to continue work on the Elementary/Secondary Counselor grant.

Teachers participated in an Observation Feedback meeting on May 4, 2012. School improvement strategies were developed and discussed.
Kim Simpson, Principal, met with Rob Sanders, FRYSC Director, on May 4, 2012 to gather data for the Elementary/Secondary Counselor grant.

On May 8, 2012 Alice Gabbard, Senior Director-Kentucky Center for Mathematics, conducted diagnostic interviews and intensive observations to determine strengths and weaknesses in students’ mathematics learning related to number sense and mental computation, for future planning.

Pam Schlosser, School Secretary, attended an IC training in Kenton County on May 10, 2012.

Kim Simpson, Principal, attended the ELL meeting at NKCES on May 10, 2012.

Teachers and staff will participate in Closing Day on May 18, 2012.

Family Resource and Youth Services Center (FRYSC)

No report at this time.
Student Recognitions & Achievement
Mrs. Browning’s 7th grade class received a pasta lunch from Olive Garden on May 9, 2012 for raising the most money during Pennies for Pasta.
May Students of the Month were recognized at the School Board Meeting on May 10, 2012.  Students, parents and families will be invited to the meeting for recognition of students.
Students in grades 3-8 participated in a “Good Faith Effort” reward on May 15, 2012 for their effort during K-PREP.
Students who met their Reading Counts goal for the year will be treated to an afternoon at LazerCraze on May 16, 2012.
SBDM Council 

1. Call to Order  

1.1. Welcome  

1.2. Roll Call  

2. Recognitions  

3. Student Support Services  

3.1. Reading/Social Studies Textbook Adoption Schedule  

Comments: 

Council decided on the following textbook adoption schedule.

Social Studies

Reading

Science

Special Area 
3.2. 2012-2013 Allocations  

Comments: 

Council made a motion to accept Scenario 2 on the allocation attachment. 

Order #67 - Motion Passed:   passed with a motion by Mr. Bruce  Mullins and a second by Ms. Veronica Dixon and the consensus of the council.  

3.3. 2012-2013 Master Schedule  

Comments: 

A couple suggestions were recommended so council tabled discussion until May meeting. 

3.4. Classroom Facility Plan  

Comments: 

Council motioned to make the following classroom moves

Room 205 (Current MG Writing Classroom) will become a Special Ed. resource room.

Room 111A (Current Spec. Ed. Resource Rm)will become G/T student meeting room.

Rm 108 (Current K/1st) will become 1st/2nd classroom. 

Order #68 - Motion Passed:   passed with a motion by Ms. Ellen Lyon and a second by Mrs. Kacie Browning.  

Kim Simpson               Yes

Kendra Abner              Yes

Mrs. Kacie Browning       Yes

Ms. Veronica Dixon        Yes

Melissa Herald            Yes

Ms. Ellen Lyon            Yes

Mr. Bruce  Mullins        Yes

Ken Schutte               Yes

3.5. Principal's Report  

3.6. Review Budget  

3.7. Review Comprehensive District Improvement Plan  

Comments: 

The CDIP was reviewed by Council members for adherence to objectives. 

4. Student Learning and Support  
4.1. Approval of Minutes from Mar. 27, 2012 Regular SBDM Meeting  

Order #69 - Motion Passed:  Consider approval of minutes from the Feb. 28, 2012 SBDM Meeting passed with a motion by Ms. Veronica Dixon and a second by Melissa Herald.  

Kim Simpson               Yes

Kendra Abner              Yes

Mrs. Kacie Browning       Yes

Ms. Veronica Dixon        Yes

Melissa Herald            Yes

Ms. Ellen Lyon            Yes

Mr. Bruce  Mullins        Yes

Ken Schutte               Yes

5. Comments from Audience  

Comments: 

Therese Paul - current Lions' Pride officers are stepping down. Election for new officers will be held May 9th. If no one steps up, the money will be turned over to the Board of Education. Field Day t-shirts and water will be provided by Lions' Pride. Market Day is questionable for next year if no one takes over.

Library - Ice Cream Scoop fundraiser made $1,111. ILPs are coming along and should be finished by the end of the school year. This is the last week for HOP. Ms. Boyers hopes to have the library open one day a week during the summer. 

6. Adjourn  

Order #70 - Motion Passed:  Consider approval of adjourning the meeting passed with a motion by Ken Schutte and a second by Ms. Veronica Dixon and the consensus of the council.  

Community Involvement/School-Wide Programs & Upcoming Events

Kim Simpson, Principal, and Jacki Alexander, DoSE, meet with the Jim, Snider, Southgate Police, and Jerry Fritsch, Canterbury House Property Manager, on April 24, 2012 to discuss partnership strategies. 

On April 25, 2012 eighth grade students had their group/individual pictures taken at Evergreen Cemetery.
K-PREP testing was administered to students in grades 3-8 April 30-May 7, 2012.

Teacher SBDM elections were held on May 3, 2012.

On May 8, 2012 teachers were treated to lunch from LaRosa’s for Teacher Appreciation Day for their hard work and dedication throughout the school year.

Sharyl Iden, School Nurse, conducted a BMI Assessment on all students in grades K-8 as part of the PEP Grant requirements.

